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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Since our last newsletter, the SLTA has continued its work of advocating for 
libraries in Saskatchewan. 
 
In June, Vice-President Sharon Armstrong (Parkland) and I presented the 2016 
brief to Minister Morgan. The meeting 
went very well. It was both cordial and 
informative. Minister Morgan is     
genuinely very interested in libraries—
he had many questions about our    
library systems which we answered to 
the best of our abilities. 
 
Work is already underway on the 2017 
brief. We hope to have the document 
completed by February 2017. The 
meeting will take place again in June.  
 
SLTA is very excited to be hosting a 
“Saskatchewan Libraries Matter”     
contest. The contest is open to all    
residents of Saskatchewan  library 
systems, except members of the SLTA 
board of directors and their              
immediate family. There are four     
categories to the contest and each     
category will have three winners:     
written essays, video essays, children’s 
drawings, and a children’s essay.     
Winners and their home libraries will receive a cash prize from SLTA.               
Submissions will be included with the 2017 Minister’s Brief. Information will be 
out to libraries shortly. The contest will run October 1 to December 31, 2016. 
 
As well, SLTA is working on a promotional poster to help deliver our message 
to those in the general community and to generate membership in the            
Association. 
 
In closing, I would like to acknowledge that SLTA cannot advocate for libraries 
alone. We need your participation in our programs if we are to succeed. If we 
are to influence government to improve our public library system, we need your 
support. Please contact your MLAs and tell them of the importance of libraries. 
Urge others to do the same; together we can make a difference. 
 
Lorna Black (PNLS) 
President 
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“A library is not a luxury but one of the necessities of life.” 
      - Henry Ward Beecher 

This spring, Lakeland adopted a new vision for library service, including vision and mission      

statements, values, and a set of strategic priorities to guide them through the next three years. 

The Vision is: A Region of connected, engaged, and thriving communities. 

The Mission is: To offer welcoming spaces, provide valuable resources and build community    

connections. 

The Values: Access for all; Diversity; Community engagement; Inclusion; and   Accountability. 

The Priorities: Strategic partnerships to foster targeted services; Staff and trustee development 

education; Internal and external communications; Accessibility of facilities, collections, and 

online resources; Relationships with and services for First Nations communities and individuals; 

Financial effectiveness and sustainability.  

Accompanying the new vision, Lakeland launched a rebranding of the region with a new look, 

logo, and tagline: Your Community. Your Library. 

Throughout the summer Lakeland has been implementing plans and programs to further           

strategic goals. They are development of new programs in partnership with local organizations 

and municipalities. They redesigned some communications materials to be more inclusive and are 

making sure they reach all communities, especially the reserves. Lakeland is planning an all-staff 

conference for this autumn, with guest speakers on the topics of cultural and mental health 

awareness. 

In October, they will also be celebrating the 100th anniversary of the old Carnegie Library      

building (now the Allen Sapp Gallery) in North Battleford, and the 30th anniversary of the         

current library building as well as the 70th                

anniversary of the Meadow Lake Library! 

 

 

LIFE MEMBER AWARD 

LAKELAND 

Life Membership may be conferred by the     

Association upon a member or past member of 

the SLTA for distinguished service as a trustee 

in the library field at local, provincial, or nation-

al levels.  Nominations for the award will be     

solicited by the executive by advising Regional, 

Regina, Saskatoon, and PNLS System Boards 

each year, and that nominations should be made 

prior to January 31st of each year. 

Each nomination shall outline the record of 

contributions of the nominee on the local       

library board, on the SLTA executive, and in 

other community activities. 

Nominations made by a librarian must be      

supported by at least one trustee. Nominations 

may be submitted more than once, but must be 

made each year. Geographic distribution may be 

considered in making an award. In a year when 

no name has been submitted, no award would 

be made. Trustees serving on the SLTA          

executive will not be eligible for an award during 

their term of office. The selection committee 

shall be composed of the SLTA executive. 

The recipient will be notified and invited to the 

annual Saskatchewan Library Association       

conference banquet where a presentation will be 

made. 

For more information and a nomination form 

please visit our website: www.slta.ca or email 

njk@sasktel.net 

My Library 

Matters           

Because… 

 

“It provides accessible material 

to everyone regardless!” 

 

“Without it I’d have had no 

access to internet these past few 

weeks and no access to talking 

to my husband working away. 

But also my children love to take 

out books and videos and just 

spend time at the library.” 

 

“Knowledge/help/support I 

receive.” 

 

“I live in a village. If it wasn’t for 

our little library I would have to 

drive 10-20 minutes to get a 

book. Deb is always so helpful in 

our library and resourceful!” 

  н 



RPL 

Following the resignation of a Board member in the Spring, RPL looks forward to a new appointment by City Council this fall. 

 

In the spring of 2016, the Board began working toward a new strategic plan for RPL. Their starting point has been a review and            

reconsideration of the mission, vision, and values statements.  

 

Branch renewal continues to represent a significant investment for RPL, and change is coming to the George Bothwell Branch.          

Bothwell is the second-most-used location, and additional space has been acquired to make room for a bigger and better Bothwell. 

The design plan, developed in consultation with community stakeholders and Library patrons, builds on RPL’s foundation of        

service and takes it to the next level.  

 

The Board approved the $3.0 million project to renovate and expand the George Bothwell Branch, and it also approved a gifts      

program. Work to develop the fundraising program has been under way for some time, thanks to RPL’s Manager of Development, 

Wanda Blake. With the main plan and an initial gift in place, the Board has approved a $350,000 fundraising project specifically for 

Bothwell.  

 

Construction of the new Mâmawêyatitân Centre, located in North Central Regina, has been progressing on schedule, and this time 

next year will be the new home of RPL’s Albert Branch. Check out the constructions photos at http://www.mamaweyatitan.ca/images
-are-online/. 

 

RPL conducted an employee engagement survey this year, and results came out in the Spring. The survey gave Library                     

Administration and the Board a lot of information on a number of different aspects of work life at RPL.  

 

RPL is going to be Regina’s host for TEDx in 2017! TED is a nonprofit organization devoted to spreading ideas, usually in the form of 

short, powerful talks — 18 minutes or less. A TEDx event is a local gathering where live, TED-like talks and videos previously             

recorded at TED conferences are shared with the community. This is a great opportunity for the Library to showcase local research 

and expertise as well as engage the community in important and interesting conversations.  

RPL is pleased to announce Trevor Herriot as its 2016-17 Writer in Residence. Trevor is a prairie naturalist, activist, and writer from 

Regina. He is also an expert on birds, and his most recent book, The Road is How: A Prairie Pilgrimage through Nature, Desire and 

Soul, is described by Margaret Atwood as “a profound and moving journey over our wild, fragile planet.” During Trevor’s residency 

from September 2016 to May 2017 he will devote a large portion of his time to working on personal writing projects. He will also 

spend time working with Library staff to deliver individual consultations, community/school visits, and group workshops and        

seminars to writers in the community. 

The Dunlop Art Gallery invited submissions from the community to use the Art Shack, a temporary structure located outside Central 

Library, as a studio for up to one week throughout July and August was a great     

success, with aspiring artists—of all ages—stopping by for advice and inspiration! 

There’s no doubt that the Pokémon GO craze has hit Regina, and people of all ages 

have been spotted hunting for Pokémon throughout the city, and at several RPL        

locations. The game is also getting a lot of attention in the media. Pokémon GO also 

presents an opportunity for organizations like RPL to help educate the public on the 

basics of safety, both online and out in the real world.  

 

 

 

IF YOU RECEIVED THIS 
NEWSLETTER BY             
REGULAR POST BUT CAN 
SUPPLY AN EMAIL            
ADDRESS PLEASE          
CONTACT NANCY              
KENNEDY AT THE            
ADDRESS BELOW. 

NANCY KENNEDY 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
79 MAYFAIR CRESCENT 
REGINA, SK 
S4S 5T9 
 
TEL: (306)584-2495 
FAX: (306)585-1473 
EMAIL: 
NJK@SASKTEL.NET 
 Audrey Mark Farewell Tea (PNLS) 
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Northern Library Conference, October 11-
14, 2016 

PNLS 

Formerly the La Ronge Public 

Library, the Alex Robertson 

Public Library held a ceremony 

on May 28th, 2016 to celebrate 

its name change. The new    

library name is in recognition of 

Alex Robertson, the fur trader 

who founded the Robertson 

Trading Post in downtown La 

Ronge. 

To celebrate the retirement of 

PNLS Director Audrey Mark, a 

special Come & Go Retirement 

Tea ceremony was held at the La 

Ronge Seniors Hall on May 

30th. Her final day at PNLS was 

May 31st. 

Director James Hope Howard 

attended the annual Literacy 

Camp training sessions held in 

Prince Albert from July 4th to 

July 8th. He delivered a      

presentation on public library 

resources available to literacy 

camp coordinators, including 

advice and suggestions on how 

to incorporate TumbleBooks 

and Storybird into literacy camp 

activities. 

The Summer Reading Program 

Tour ran this year from August 

15th to 20th. The 2016 Tour 

performer was Prince           

Albert-based illustrator and 

author Leah Dorion, who spoke 

with audiences about creating 

stories, and demonstrated how 

children and parents could 

make their own stories with her 

art in Storybird.  

The Northern Lights School 

Division held its new teacher 

induction and orientation      

sessions in Prince Albert from 

August 20th through to August 

23rd. SLTA and PNLS        

Chairperson Lorna Black was in     

attendance to distribute library 

card forms, answer questions on 

resources and services, and 

provide advocacy for PNLS to 

the new teacher. 

 

WHEATLAND 

Jean McKendry has been appointed Director of Chinook region. Chinook is in the process 

of hiring an Assistant Director. 

Many branches participated in the Summer Reading Program. Staff member Tekeyla 

Friday did puppet shows in several branches. 

 

 

Wheatland     

Regional Library 

has been having 

a WILD summer 

and patrons of all 

ages have been 

participating in 

the summer 

reading           

programs. For kids, Sylvia Chave – Singing 

with Sylvia - visited 20 branches performing 

for a total of 908 people! Everyone loved her 

and Wheatland can’t wait to have her out 

again. Teens have been capturing images of 

the summer and posting them to Instagram 

for the Teen Insta-Challenge. Each week they 

have the chance to win a prize and some     

advanced reading copies of new young adult 

novels. Finally, adults around the region are             

participating in the “Grown-Up Summer        

Reading Challenge”. Challenge categories 

range from “a book you were supposed to read 

in high school but didn’t” to “the first book 

you see in the library” and the prize contains 

goodies from around the region. This fall the 

region is excited to bring Ernie Louttit out for    

readings at four locations. Ernie is the author 

of Indian Ernie: Perspectives on Policing and 

Leadership and More Indian Ernie: Insights 

from the Streets. 

 

They remain focused on front line staff     

training by continuing mini-training sessions. 

Topics this fall include readers advisory,    

PARKLAND 

CHINOOK 

Parkland recently held 5 regional workshops for the branches on programming and     

marketing. 

Parkland held a National Aboriginal Day Celebration in June in Kamsack with over 100 

participants. The Mayor of Kamsack and RCMP came and read stories to the kids. There 

were two aboriginal performers. 

Parkland had TD Summer reading programming in most of their branches. 

Parkland added some new e-resources:  My blueprint for career search and resume help 

and Flipster magazine subscription. 

At the end of June new patron registration surpassed 

the 2015 level. 

Parkland had to deal with flooding at the Elfros and 

Yorkton Public Library. 
  п 



“A library is a hospital for the mind.” 
   - Anonymous 

SLTA is looking for support from local library boards. We would also suggest buying an 

individual SLTA membership for your mayor, and/or members of councils as a way to 

show support for libraries. Your support can help us help libraries! 

If you would like more information please contact your region’s SLTA representative. 

Name_________________________________________________________ 

Address________________________________________________________ 

E-mail________________________________________________________ 

Region________________________________________________________ 

Library________________________________________________________ 

Please remit the completed membership form along with $10.00 payment to SLTA        

Executive Director, 79 Mayfair Crescent, Regina, SK, S4S 5T9. Thank you for your       

support! 

*Each region pays the membership for regional board members. This form is for         

members of local boards or anyone else who wishes to become a member of the SLTA.  

Imagine, Discover, Learn Summer 2016:  
 
Fostering a lifetime of imagination, discovery and      
learning is the key mission statement for Southeast 
Regional Library. They strive to achieve this mission in 
a variety of new and exciting initiatives. 
 
Streaming movies, music, graphic novels and more:  
 
Patrons can easily and instantaneously access a wide          
selection of movies, music, graphic novels and more 
through a product called Hoopla on the website. The 
service is compatible with all portable devices and is 
free to the patron. Since the service is streaming all 
materials are simultaneously available to all patrons, so 
no wait times.    
 
Aboriginal Storytelling:  
 
Aboriginal Storytelling Month 2016 (February) was 
Southeast Regional Library’s strongest showing yet in 
this provincial initiative. They had 2243 people in                           
attendance at 31 ASM events around the Region. 23 of 
the 47 branches took part representing one of the       
highest participation rates in Saskatchewan.     
 
e-magazines: 
 
In August 2016 they started a new collection of            
electronic magazines through a product called Flipster.  
The e-magazines are instantaneous, compatible on all 
major portable devices and include popular titles such 
as People, Sports Illustrated, Time and many more.   
 

Video Games: 
 
97% of people aged 12-17 play video games, both male 
and female.  With interest like that coming from the 
next generation the library could not ignore starting a 
video game collection. Early in 2016 Southeast launched 
a small but active video game collection with plans for 
expansion in the near future.  
 
Makerspaces: 
 
Makerspaces are tech centers that, typically, only large 
urban public libraries can afford or house. They have 
adapted the makerspace idea into mobile circulating 
kits that travel to all of branches no matter how rural or 
remote. Kits include circuitry, computer programming, 
Lego, button makers, video game consoles and more. 
 
Estevan Teen Space: 
 
The Estevan Public Library has a fully developed Teen 
Space plus a part time teen programmer on staff. The 
area includes comfortable seating, a large flat screen TV, 
chalk board paint, and of course lots of teen oriented 
programming.   

SLTA INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP 

SOUTHEAST 
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PROVINCIAL            

LIBRARY AND        

LITERACY OFFICE 

— For a complete report see http://

slta.ca/news-events/item/?n=586 



 

My Library        

Matters Because… 

 

“It is essential for students to have 

access to a variety of children’s genres 

and books.” 

 

“Can read books for free, they order 

books for you. Access to internet if you 

don’t have it at home.” 

 

“I still prefer to hold my book in my 

hand, and I still collect and cherish my 

autographed books. Thankfully our 

small town still has a library. We go 

out of town for a hospital, dentist, 

furniture and applicance store, gift and 

clothing stores and more. Luckily we 

still keep our library, post office,     

pharmacy, police and churches.” 

 

“My son’s most important place to 

learn is the library.” 

 

I love reading and visit the library 

every two weeks. I couldn’t afford to 

read otherwise.” 

 

“I like to read books no e-readers. I do 

not have internet so I can go online at 

the library. My husband reads so many 

books. We would be broke if we had to 

buy them.” 

 

“Without the library I wouldn’t be able 

to borrow books, movies, and CDs. 

Young children wouldn’t have a place 

to gather to have reading time and do 

crafts.” 

 

“I love to read. I do not read with   

technology and your books are a must. 

Thank you.” 

 

“I never used to read much but my 

wife has been ordering books by my 

favourite authors and I’m reading a lot 

more. Nice to have the library so 

handy here.” 

 

SPL offers charging lockers at the Library on Twentieth Street and Frances Morrison Library. The 

lockers charge iPhones and androids. SPL is adding digital signage to branches to promote        

programs and services. The new branch in Stonebridge is opening in December 2016. With the 

opening of the new branch in the fall SPL will be launching a variety of technologies new to SPL: 

RFID check outs, Google Chrome books will replace desktop computers for public computing, a 

small innovation lab, and a dedicated video games room. 

SPL launched a general awareness promotional campaign to raise the profile of services in the 

community. This campaign establishes a new tone and personality for the SPL brand. There were 

over 40 unique pieces of created and promoted in-branch through signage, mini-billboards      

outside of branches, online and social media advertising. The campaign will run for a maximum 

of one year.  

SPL is a partner organization in Reconciliation Saskatoon. Reconciliation Saskatoon is a group of 

29 community organizations working together to promote Reconciliation in Saskatoon. Together 

the group coordinated a series of events including a Reconciliation flag raising at City Hall, and a 

day of Reconciliation, which included a free community BBQ, all day entertainment, and a Walk 

for Reconciliation that over 2,000 people participated in May. SPL hosted a Read for                  

Reconciliation program, created a book list that was available at branches, or could be            

downloaded online, as well as created feature displays at branches with Indigenous collections. 

The program will be expanded with advertising, and in-branch opportunities for community       

engagement.   

SPL is developing an Indigenous Library Services Strategy that is guided by their Indigenous  

Advisory Committee, and responds to the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s Calls to Action, 

The United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, and the Information is for 

Everyone report. 

SPL is in conversations with community partners to determine the feasibility of piloting the use 

of outreach/social workers at the Frances Morrison Central Library.   

SPL is in conversations with the City of Saskatoon to provide support for their anti-racism        

program, I am the Bridge.  

SPL attended the Canadian Council for Refugees Spring 2016 Consultation in  Saskatoon. As 

members of the Saskatoon Refugee Coalition, SPL has expanded their collection to include more 

books in Arabic and Urdu as well as a pilot project of dual language books for children at four 

SPL locations.  

SPL is developing a new staffing and service model. 

SPL has created a five year strategic plan (2016-2021) which will be launch in October. 

SPL is working with an architect and the City of Saskatoon on creating a program and business 

case for the development of a new central library. 

SPL is launching a multi-year change leadership project that is led by members of the executive 

team and supported by a change leadership consultant and an employee transformation team. 

The goal is to design and implement a process to increase employee engagement and foster a 

healthy organizational climate with a view to sustainable improvements in efficiency,              

productivity, and quality of work life.  

The second annual staff event will be held on September 28, 2016. The day will include remarks 

from the CEO and the Mayor; a key note speaker on change; presentations to staff on the           

strategic plan, the staffing and service model, and the change leadership project, and the long 

service awards.  

       

SPL 
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The news with greatest impact for Wapiti Regional Library (and Saskatchewan’s provincial library system as a whole) in the summer 

of 2016 was the Prince Albert City Council’s motion of June 27 that the City of Prince Albert “proceed with the establishment that 

(sic) John M. Cuelenaere Public Library be a City Municipal Library by January of 2017.” This motion was a surprise and something 

of a mystery for Wapiti, coming as it did to City Council with no prior communication or consultation with Wapiti, and coming as it 

did after a year and a half of dedicated and ongoing efforts on Wapiti’s part to improve the relationship between the John M.     

Cuelenaere Public Library and the Regional Library, and to find remedies for perceived issues. The City of Prince Albert and the 

Saskatchewan Provincial Government are now engaged in a boundary change process within The Public Libraries Act, 1996, under 

which the City of PA can propose a boundary change to create a third municipal library in Saskatchewan. Wapiti Regional Library 

continues, and will continue to provide the same level of innovative service excellence that we have been providing to the Wapiti 

library region for over sixty years. 

Wapiti Regional Library and the Nipawin Public Library, in partnership with the Ministry of the Economy, established a Job Search 

Centre within the Nipawin library in Fall 2015. With the closure of several provincial employment offices in Saskatchewan earlier in 

2015, this Government of Saskatchewan initiative allows the Nipawin library to enhance already existing employment services –

which have always been a mainstay of a public library’s value within a community – and add new services as well. This initiative in 

Nipawin demonstrates very tangibly that public libraries continue to contribute substantially to our province’s economy. 

In 2015, Wapiti introduced “hoopla,” a digital streaming product that provides access to movies, music, e-books, and even graphic 

novels, and “Flipster,” a digital magazine service that replaced an earlier magazine service. Flipster has increased digital magazine 

usage dramatically, with usage growing to over three times what it was with the previous product. Hoopla usage has been climbing 

steadily since implementation, showing that Wapiti library patrons are embracing digital! 

While recent Wapiti reports have emphasized programming initiatives for seniors in the region, with technology training and        

information access programming, 2016/2017 will see even more  exciting 

services rolled out for seniors and patrons with print disabilities. 

Another exciting initiative at Wapiti in 2016 is the move to greatly          
increased “shelf-ready” or “preprocessed” materials. Having materials 
suppliers prepare the materials for the shelf not only saves on both cost 
and time, but also provides the entire region with a uniform processing 
and Wapiti branding on their materials.  

Chinook Region 
Gail Beuhler, Frontier 
Email: gail.beuhler@gmail.com 
Tel: (306)296-4449 
 
Lakeland Region 
Dennis Taylor, Hafford 
Email: dennis.taylor@littleloon.ca 
Tel: (306)549-2165 
 
PNLS 
Lorna Black (President), Green Lake 
Email: lornablack@nlsd113.ca 
Tel: (306)832-4547 
 
Parkland Region 
Sharon Armstrong (Vice-President), Wynyard 
Email: town.office.wynyard@sasktel.net 
Tel: (306)554-3391 
 
Regina Public Library 
Elmer Brenner 
Email: brenner.attic@sasktel.net 
(306)789-9413 
 
Saskatoon Public Library 
Lukas Miller 
Email: l.miller@saskatoonlibrary.ca 
Tel: (306)321-5852 

Southeast Region 
Donna Hartley (Treasurer), Ogema 
Email: dhartley@sasktel.net 
Tel: (306)459-2718 
 
Wapiti Region 
Sharon Cameron, Humboldt 
Email: Sharon.cameron@sasktel.net 
Tel: (306)682-5157 
 
Wheatland Region 
Sandra MacArthur, Osler 
Email: sandy.kathleen@gmail.com 
Tel: (306)239-2155 
 
Multitype Library Board 
Karen Bonesky 
Email: klbonesky@sasktel.net 
Tel: (306)629-7766 
 
Provincial Librarian 
Alison Hopkins 
Email: alison.hopkins@gov.sk.ca 
Tel: (306)787-2972 
 
Executive Director 
Nancy Kennedy 
Email: njk@sasktel.net 
Tel: (306)584-2495 

WAPITI 

YOUR SLTA BOARD MEMBERS 
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Back Row (L to R): Elmer Brenner (RPL), Sharon 

Cameron (Wapiti), Gail Beuhler (Chinook), Lukas 

Miller (SPL), Sandra MacArthur (Wheatland), 

Nancy Kennedy (Executive Director) 

Front Row (L to R): Dennis Taylor (Lakeland), 

President Lorna Black (PNLS), Vice-President 

Sharon Armstrong (Parkland), Treasurer Donna 

Hartley (Southeast) 

Missing: Alison Hopkins (Provincial Librarian), 

Karen Bonesky (Multitype Library Board 
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YOUR SLTA 

STRIVES TO: 

¶ Promote and foster the 

development of libraries 

and library services in 

Saskatchewan. 

¶ Provide for exchange of 

ideas and experiences 

among library board     

members through            

conferences and               

publications. 

¶ Assist members by          

understanding their       

responsibilities as library 

trustees. 

¶ Cooperate with               

associations of library 

trustees outside the       

province. 

¶ Seek improvements and 

foster necessary changes in 

the legislation affecting 

Saskatchewan libraries. 

¶ Work in close cooperation 

with the Saskatchewan 

Library Association. 

SASKATCHEWAN LIBRARIES MATTER           
CONTEST 

1. The contest is sponsored by the Saskatchewan Library 
Trustees’ Association. It is open to all residents of                            
Saskatchewan library systems except members of the SLTA 
board of directors and their immediate family. 
 
2. The contest runs October 1, 2016 to December 31, 2016.  
 

3. There are four entry categories and multiple winners in each 
category. 
  
A. Written essays on the subject: “Saskatchewan Libraries     
Matter.” Essays can be in prose or verse but must be no more 
than 500 words in length and must be submitted online to 
njk@sasktel.net. There will be three winners in this category. 
 
B. Video essays on the subject: “Saskatchewan Libraries Matter.” 

Videos must be no more than two minutes in length and submitted online to njk@sasktel.net. 
There will be three winners in this category. 
 
C. Children’s drawings on the theme: “Saskatchewan Libraries Matter.” Drawings may contain 
text and must be on one sheet and submitted online to njk@sasktel.net. There will be three 
winners in this category. 
 
D. Children’s essay on the theme: “Saskatchewan Libraries Matter.” Essays can be in prose or 
verse but must be no more than 250 words in length and must be submitted online to 
njk@sasktel.net. There will be three winners in this category. 
 
4. Winners in categories A and B must be 13 years  and older, and will be awarded a cash prize 
of $50.00 each. The home library of each winner will also receive a cash prize of $50.00. 
 
5. Winners in categories C and D must be 12 years  or under, and will be awarded a cash prize of 
$25.00 each. The home library of each winner will also receive a cash prize of $25.00. 
 
6. Entries will be judged by the SLTA Executive. Winners will be notified by email. Entrants may 
make only one submission. An entry written by more than one person is not eligible. The         
decisions of the judges will be final.  
 
7. Each entry shall be accompanied by the Entrant’s full name and contact information valid 
during the months October, November and December 2016, including postal address, e-mail 
address, and telephone number. Each entry shall also include: 
  
 • A biographical sketch of the Entrant, not exceeding 50 words, 
 • The word count of the essay, and 
 • Written confirmation that the entry complies with the Rules of the Saskatchewan 
 Libraries Matter contest.  
 
8. Entrants agree that the SLTA may publish the winning essays and finalists’ essays, as well as 
the name and the biographical sketch submitted by the Entrant, in any medium, including      
electronically over the Internet, at a time of its choosing after the Award is announced. 
 
9. All entries shall become the property of the SLTA. SLTA is not responsible for lost,               
misdirected, delayed or incomplete entries, however caused. 
 
10. SLTA reserves the right to withdraw or terminate this contest at any time without prior     
notice. 

Contributions are            

welcome. Please send    

suggestions for articles, 

photos, and stories to 

njk@sasktel.net. 

 

Visit SLTA on the web at 

www.slta.ca 

LIBRARY SUCCESS STORIES 
 
We are looking for more library success stories for the new page on our website. 
 
Do you have a great story about some way your library has affected a patron’s future, a service or   
resource that has really made a difference, or friendly help—just when it was needed the most? 
 
We encourage you to share. Please visit http://slta.ca/advocacy/story-submission 
to upload your story. 


